	NEWS BULLETIN SCRIPT
	Thursday, September 18, 2014


Good Afternoon, it’s 1 pm. I am Susan Dokolo with the Radio Miraya News.
The Headlines

· Foreign Affairs Minister clarifies on employment of foreign nationals

· Women march for peace in Juba

· Muslim Council completes preparations for holy pilgrimage to Mecca
Foreign Affairs Minister Barnaba Marial Benjamin has clarified on an order issued by the Labour Ministry, regarding the dismissal of foreign nationals holding key positions in private companies and non-governmental organizations.  

Marial told journalists in Juba that the order targets low level positions and does not apply to professionals holding technical positions such as nurses, Head of Missions, Country Directors and Financial Controllers.  

Marial says this will be done in consultation with the respective companies once the labour laws have been put in place.

Marial: “The government of South Sudan is not expelling any foreign workers in this country. We know that in any country there are jobs that the nationals do and there are jobs that the foreigners do, in any country you go to.  With issues of the private sector and companies, yes, there are regulations they need to have which the government will provide.  So let them wait until we will provide them with those labour regulations, but they will not be coming out of space, they will not be alien, they will be regulations that are found everywhere in any country and those will later be discussed with these companies.  So I want that statement clear, we are not throwing out anybody.”

Marial further said the circular, once implemented, would not include United Nations agencies, diplomatic corporations and organizations that have signed bilateral agreements with the government.  

The order circulated last week had given a one-month deadline for companies to adhere. 

In an exclusive interview with Radio Miraya earlier, the Director for Labor and Industrial Relations, Clement Philemon Baime said it is the role of the Labour Ministry to regulate workers.

Baime said the order, was meant to create opportunities for nationals.

Baime: “This is our role  -- to regulate the work of the foreigners and to also create jobs for nationals. And then this one we are doing it in line with the principles of the ILO because we are already members of ILO. And then soon we are even coming up with migrant workers. So, even we have seen with our own institutions, like the embassies in other countries, for example, our embassy in Addis, the receptionist and the secretary of our ambassador is an Ethiopian. That is the law. So if our embassies and our institutions in other countries are told not to recruit the nationals of the South Sudan, we are not exceptional we are going to do the same.”

More than 200 women have taken part in a peaceful procession for peace in Juba, as part of events to mark the upcoming International Day of Peace.  

The ladies, dressed in black and carrying peace placards, marched from Buluk primary school to the Garang mausoleum calling for an end to killing and war. 
The group included women from the civil society organization the Grassroots Women Network for Peace.  

The group’s chairperson, Jane Gordon Sworo, says they wore black to mourn their children who have died in the conflict. 

Meanwhile, the civil society and the National Platform of Peace organized a one-day public debate for secondary school students to commemorate the day.

The debate held in Juba was a way of engaging the views of students in peace building.  

Grace John, an advocator with the Community Empowerment for Progress Organization, CEPO, says students play a vital role in peace building.  

John: “Actually this event is a public debate organized for schools to come and debate on issues of peace or issues that promote peace in the country. The main idea was that the debate is to promote peace among the students themselves because we believe that education is one of the sectors that has a greater role to play in peace building in this country. When the students have peace among themselves, that is a great great achievement for us. So we are trying to put all that effort we have in order to make sure the students themselves co-exist peacefully in this county.”

The Chairman of the Peace and Reconciliation Committee in the National Legislative Assembly, Peter Longole Kwam, says students are concerned about their future. 

Kwam: “People are surprised that the world today is not at peace and these children you’re seeing here, they have been very much talking here about peace. And they are worried about their future, especially in our country. Here, in two or three states children are not learning. This has encouraged them to come with this programme and appealing very much to those who are concerned to bring peace to the country.’’  

The International Day of Peace will be commemorated on the 21st of this month under the theme “Right of People’s to Peace”.
The South Sudan Muslim Council has finalized preparations for the Muslim annual pilgrimage to Mecca. 

The Council is organizing travel for Muslims wishing to take part in the holy rituals scheduled for the 25th of this month to the 5th of October.
A team from the Council has returned from Saudi Arabia where they had gone to sort out arrangements for the pilgrims. 

Speaking on his return, the secretary for pilgrimage at the Council, Abdella Deng Nial, says travel and accommodation arrangements have been put in place.  

Nial: “Arrangements for the pilgrimage are always done before the trip is made. We met all the relevant authorities and singed agreements.  While on the pilgrimage, the people will move from one point to another so we have organized for transport and accommodation in Saudi Arabia. We paid an advance for accommodation in Makkah and Al Medina and all arrangements have been completed. Anybody able to go for the pilgrimage can do so because a delegation from the Saudi Arabia Foreign office is in Juba to issue entry visas.”

Muslims traveling under the Supreme Council are required to pay a fee of 5,000 US dollars.

Meanwhile the chairperson of the Muslim Council and head of the delegation, Al Tahir Bior, says the council is still waiting for a donation of 200,000 US dollars made by President Salva Kiir towards the pilgrimage.  
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The European Commission says sustained funding and integrated efforts by Aid Agencies will help to address the urgent humanitarian needs, triggered by the crisis.  

The European Commission’s director for operations, humanitarian aid and protection, Jean Louis, says the European Union will announce a supplementary donation of 20 million Euros in addition to a pledge of more than 80 million Euros pledged at the Oslo conference in May.

Louis: “We ourselves in the European Union expect to be able to top up our intervention, which was up to 86 million Euro until now by supplementary 20 million Euro, which could be announced by Commissioner Giogeber next week. The humanitarian situation has not improved since last time I was there in spring. Humanitarian corridors are in the process of being opened in Sudan and Ethiopia for the time being. We prevented the worst from happening to start programing our aid and intervention, in the mid and long term.”
The United Nations Development Program, UNDP has launched its annual Human Development Report. 

The report ranks countries’ human development against political, economic and social indicators.  

This year’s report speaks of progress in technology and education but says the progress is being undermined by loss of lives and natural and man-made crises.

UNDP Country Director Balazs Horvath says South Sudan is not reflected in this global year’s index because of the unavailability of data. 

Horvath: “This is the global report for UNDP. Globally, that report has a human development index which quantifies the exact position of countries relative to each other in the area of human development. And in that list South Sudan unfortunately is not yet included. That has to do with data difficulties as the minister rightly noted. These difficulties should be overcome and I was very delighted to hear that he will instruct his people to work with UNDP to ensure that the will be available for the next years report.”
The Central Equatoria State Legislative Assembly has received a budget of more than 400 million pounds for the 2014 – 2015 fiscal year.  

The resource envelope was presented by the Acting State Finance Minister, Joseph John Kulang. 

The Chairperson of the Assembly’s Committee on Finance and Economic Development, James Juma Peter, says the budget focuses on provision of social services. 

Peter: “This budget has been presented to the house to the tune of 428.6 million SSP. A portion of it is in the form of a block grant that comes the National Ministry of Finance. There are priority areas that are geared towards social service delivery in the state. Education carries a budget of 14.1 million and health, of course, being very important, carries 58.9 million. Infrastructure carries 21.5 million.”

The budget has been passed to the Finance and Public Account Committees for their input and will be presented back to the house for deliberation in 21 days.
In foreign news
At least 15 people have been killed in an attack on a teachers training institute in Nigeria.  

Eyewitnesses say gunmen dressed in suits walked into the college in Kano city and opened fire on the students.  

Police say the men began their attack at a nearby security checkpoint, and then continued on to the college.  

No one has claimed responsibility, although the attack is largely blamed on the Islamic Boko Haram militant group.   

Another 34 people were injured. 

Officials said two suicide bombers also died in the attack.
In sports
Teams taking part in the upcoming inter-schools sports tournament are asking for the competitions to be postponed to after the rainy season. 
The teams from Warrap and Northern Bahr el Ghazal are concerned that the bad roads would make it difficult for them to reach the venue in Yambio, Western Equatoria State.  
Western Bahr el Ghazal State Education Minister Michael Dut Chan says the section from Wau to Yambio has been badly affected by the rains. 

Chan: “The issue of the road from Wau to Yambio in this rainy season,  which is almost ending, is really too bad, but we say if the competition starts in the proposed time, we will do our best to reach Yambio. And all states who are complaining they will use the same road, what I know before extending of this competitions is states like Warrap and Northern Bahr el Ghazal will come to Wau. Then the three states will travel to Yambio together. But if the competition is extended once to the end of the rainy season, that will be very fine.

The National Ministry of Sports announced the games will take place at the end of this month, but has not yet set a date.

And, in Northern Bahr el Ghazal, Aweil girls’ secondary school emerged champs of a peace volleyball match played yesterday, after beating Salva Kiir girls’ school 3-2.  

The game, organized as part of events to commemorate the International Day of Peace was played under the theme ‘sports for peace’.  

It was organized by the Public Information Office of the UN Mission, UNMISS. 
The head teacher of the winning team, Philip Upathio, welcomed efforts by the UN Mission to promote peace and appreciated the role of sports in peacebuilding.  

Upathio: “Without peace in our community and the country at large, no development will take place in all sectors. For the proper growth and development of our young generation and for the realization of a bright future of our nation, let us all embrace peace in our families, institutions and the government. I therefore want to thank UNMISS for making it their mandate to promote peace and stability in the Republic of South Sudan.”

The UNMISS State Coordinator in Northern Bahr el Ghazal, Koliab Nahataba, urged the students to promote peace among themselves. 

Nahataba: “It’s the spirit of participating together that we should really uphold. It’s the spirit of togetherness that we should really promote. UNMISS is indeed grateful to the people of South Sudan, especially the people in Northern Bahr el Ghazal, for maintaining peace. I want to call upon you and to ask you to treasure the peace that you are enjoying. It is the peace that gives us the space to be able to achieve development that we so badly need.”

To end the news, the main stories once again.
· Foreign Affairs Minister clarifies on employment of foreign nationals
· Women march for peace in Juba
· Muslim Council completes preparations for holy pilgrimage to Mecca
You have been listening to Radio Miraya news. To let us know about the latest news where you live, contact us at; mirayafm@un.org. I am Susan Dokolo. Thanks for listening. 
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